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FREE lunch for veterans 
and cost is $15.00 for 
non-veterans.  Please 
consider making a dona-
tion to Roll Call to sup-
port our efforts.  

Luncheons held at: 
Birchman Baptist 
Church, Dan Ricker 
Family Activity Center 
9100 N. Normandale St. 
Fort Worth, TX 76116 
 
11:30am-1:30pm 

òBIG WEEKó FEBRUARY 1944 

Paul Metz, Roll Call Member will be our speaker for February, 2019, and will be discussing a time 
during World War 2 known as ñBig Week.ò  Big Week was a series of air raids on Germany designed 
to lure the German Luftwaffe into a decisive battle which would allow the Allies to gain control of 
the air.  Allied air losses up to this time were so high in aircraft and personnel that it made strategic 
bombing unsustainable.  With the arrival of long range fighters to protect the bombers, Big Week 
proved a success in shifting the balance of power to the Allies and paved the way for the cross chan-
nel invasion of France.  Big Week however is a backdrop to Paulôs story.  Alfred C. Folck was a pilot 
in the 376th Bomb Group and the best friend of Paulôs father.  His B-24 was shot down with only 
two crewmembers surviving.  In 1987, Paul and his father started researching to find out just what 
happened to Lieutenant Folck, who happened to also be Paulôs namesake.  Over a two-year period 
they were able to piece together what occurred.  Paul is no stranger to air combat himself, having 
flown F-105s in Vietnam. Paul will be sharing the story of his research and discovery. 
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The first luncheon of 2019 seems to have gone well.  We expected the number of people to 
shrink since the December meeting, but that didnôt happen!  The line was out the door for 
some time and we had a packed house.  All of us on the board look forward to this each 
month and we are very proud to welcome all of you.  In true veteran fashion, our younger 
veterans looked out for our older vets by ushering them to the front of the line so that they 
didnôt have to stand for so long and also helped them in finding seats.  It is really special 
being in the room with so many great people.  It is such an uplifting experience. 

We are sad to announce the loss of two longtime Roll Call veterans.  Jack Vaughan and 
Joe Simpson.  Jack served in the USMC in the South Pacific during World War 2.  Jack 
made it to the luncheon in October and then just couldnôt do it anymore.  Kelli Martin 
visited him just before Christmas and he expressed to her just how much he loved coming 
to the luncheons.  He passed away on January 25, 2019. 
 
Joe Simpson served in the U. S. Army, 84th Infantry Division in Europe during World 
War 2 and saw heavy combat.  Joe was one of the original group of veterans that started 
meeting for lunch before it grew into Roll Call.  He passed on January 17, 2019.  Weôve 
been losing one or two veterans a month and we are saddened by it, but when we are at 
the luncheon we will remember them because we are here now because they were there 
then. 



Brenda Leonhart had a birthday in 
January so we decided to surprise her 
with roses and a retired flag, both pre-
sented to her by her long-time friend 
Rick Irving.  Brenda works magic in 
that kitchen.  When we think 275 
people are coming and 350 show up, 
she will pull things together and get 
everyone fed! Thank you Brenda. 

Ernie Lacroix is a World War 2 veteran who flew 
76 missions as a pilot in a B-25.  Ernie will not be 
attending the February luncheon because his fam-
ily will be down celebrating his 100th birthday so 
we had a celebration for him this past luncheon.  
He plans on walking the Fort Worth 5K on Febru-
ary 23, the day after he turns 100.  The last time 
he flew in a B-25, that would be last October.     

A couple of motorized wheel 
chairs were donated to Roll 
Call some time ago to give to a 
veteran who needed one.  Well 
on January 27 one was deliv-
ered by Roll Call to Air Force 
veteran Ralph Head of Gran-
bury.  Ralph is 91 and served 
on Guam from 1946-
1948.  One more small 
victory. 

WW2 vet Jack Dye 

Roll Call was presented with a check 
from the Greater Arlington Lions 
Club for $1500.  We thank you for 
your support! 

Just after midnight on February 3, 1943, the troopship Dorchester was torpe-
doed by a German U-boat in the North Atlantic.  Among the 900 troops on 
board were four U.S. Army chaplains, George Fox, Alexander Goode, Clark 
Poling, and John Washington.  When lifejackets ran out these men gave 
theirs up to others and helped until the ship sank taking them with it.  

Theyôre remembered for their heroism as the Four Chaplains. 

4÷ô 'ôăăĈĂñĄāö þõ +þāôð 
From February 13-15, 1951 the 23rd Infantry Regiment of the U.S. Army 2nd Divi-
sion fought the Battle of Chipyong-ni.  Along with a French unit, the 23rd was sur-
rounded by Chinese troops and fought against overwhelming odds until the Chinese 
were driven back.  It proved to be the highwater mark of the Chinese Peopleôs Volun-
teer Army.  For that reason history has termed it the ñGettysburg of Korea.ò  The bat-
tle proved that the Chinese could be stopped and by July of 1951, peace talks had be-
gun.  It still took two more years of fighting but from that point on the Chinese forces 
were never able to regain the initiative they once had.  
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February 23, 1991 
Ground war began 
in Iraq during the 
Gulf War and would 
last 100 hours. 

U.S. Marines invaded Iwo 
Jima on February 19, 1945 
and the summit of Mt. Suri-
bachi was reached on the 
23rd where Joe Rosenthal 
took one of the most recog-
nized pictures of all time. 

 
Fleet Admiral Chester W. Nimitz was 
born on February 24, 1885.   
The battleship USS Maine exploded in 
Havana Harbor on February 15, 1898.  
This resulted in the Spanish American 
War. 
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